

# "To foster the well-being and effectiveness of our school community and to enhance student learning"

Admin Report Sept. 16th, 2025

### Culture:

- Started the year with a welcome back assembly for grades 1 3 to review expected behaviours in various spaces and sang our school song together
- Early Learning & Kindergarten began the year with family meetings to get to know our new students and help them to settle in at HAS
- Thank you Parent Council for the Pizza Picnic today!
- Terry Fox Walk is Friday, September 19th at 11:30am (Assembly in HAS gym) School goal is to raise \$250 for cancer research

## Leadership:

- Eco-Club will be starting this fall and will be available to interested students across K-3.
  Thanks to Leslie Margetak for her support and ongoing commitment to developing student leaders
- Two of our Gr. 3 students will take on a leadership role by developing and sharing the land acknowledgement during our tri-school Terry Fox walk. We also have a volunteer group of Gr. 2 students who will be greeters and ushers at our assembly.
- The recess bins continue to be very popular grade 3 students have volunteered to care for the materials on the bins and double check that equipment is brought back in from the big field

#### Academics:

- Continued integration of LAND- Land and Nature Discovery (place based learning) across all aspects of K-Grade 3 curriculum.
- Teton Science School- although official partnership has concluded, Suncor funding has been carried over to this school year. Approx. \$10 000 to cover place based learning experiences for students and ongoing professional learning.
- Outdoor Classroom ongoing improvements- Leslie Margetak continues to organize this
- Friends of the Crowsnest Community Library- Potential to dedicate grant money received to build a foot path in the outdoor classroom area- maintained by the organization
- Teachers are beginning the fall Alberta Education screening assessments, and divisional literacy and numeracy assessments through Star

## Other:

- Current enrollment is 166 students (K-Gr. 3)
- Orange Shirt Day will be recognized on Sept. 26th
- No classes Sept. 29th (LRSD wide Professional Learning Day) or Sept. 30th (National Day for Truth and Reconciliation)
- Request from Grade 2- possibility of Parent Council to reimburse costs for Butterfly kits (\$204.96)